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To The Licensing Authority  

Premises Licence Application – 74 Oxford Road New Denham Denham 

Buckinghamshire UB9 4DN 

I refer to the application for a Premises Licence for 74 Oxford Road New Denham Denham 

Buckinghamshire UB9 4DN. I represent the Environmental Health - health and safety 

authority and would like to make a representation on the grounds of crime and disorder as 

the application seeks to operate as a shisha bar in the area marked ‘Shisha/Dining Area’ on 

the submitted plan. This area is required to be ‘smoke-free’ under the Health Act 2006 

because the permanent openings in the walls (not including doors, shutters, windows) are 

less than half of the total areas of walls.  

Although this legislation primarily concerns the protection of the public (including staff) from 

risks to health from second-hand smoke, it is a criminal offence to contravene the Health Act 

2006 and therefore shows non-conformity towards the crime and disorder licensing 

objective and the applicant’s willingness to operate an illegal business from the outset.  

I made a similar representation against the previously withdrawn application in September 

2021 so the applicant is aware of this issue but has chosen not to address it in this new 

application. 

Nick Phillips 

Environmental Health Practitioner  

For Housing and Regulatory Services 
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